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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING 

FARMERSVILLE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
 

September 8, 2015 

The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Farmersville Unified 
School District was held at the District Office Board Room, 571 E. Citrus, 
Farmersville, CA on September 8, 2015. 

DATE & PLACE 

Trustees Attendance  
Don Mason, Clerk  
Lupe Fernandez, Trustee 
Jorge Vazquez, Trustee   
Al Vanderslice, Trustee     
 
John Vasquez, President   Absent 

TRUSTEES 
ATTENDANCE 

Administration Present 
Ofelia Ceja-Lariviere, Superintendent 
Frank Silveira, Chief Academic Officer 
Randy DeGraw, Director of Personnel 
Rachel Mendez, Hester School Principal 
Melinda Canning, Snowden School Principal 
Richard Albay, Ed.D., Freedom School Principal 
Loretta Aragon, Farmersville Jr. High Principal 
Lisa Whitworth, Farmersville High School Principal 
Manuel Mendez, Farmersville High School Assistant Principal 
Lupe Perez, Deep Creek Academy Principal 
Raymond Navarro, Director of M.O.T. & Facilities 
Jason Kaff, Business Manager/CBO 
Jeff Higgins, Psychologist/DOSE 
Chris De Leon, Network Manager 
James Lohry, Director of Food Services  

ADMINISTRATORS 
PRESENT 

The meeting was called to order at 6:45 p.m. by Clerk Don Mason. CALL TO ORDER 

The members of the assemblage pledged allegiance to the flag. FLAG SALUTE  

Trustee Jorge Vazquez made a motion to adopt the agenda as presented.  The 
motion died due to lack of a second.  Trustee Al Vanderslice stated class size 
reduction was not listed on the agenda as previously requested.  Trustee Lupe 
Fernandez stated she also had requested class size reduction be placed on the 
agenda as an action item.  Ofelia Ceja-Lariviere, Superintendent, explained the 
District was still researching the request for class size reduction.   

ITEM 4.1 DIED DUE 
TO LACK OF A 
SECOND 

 
       Respectfully Submitted, 

 
                                                                 
Ofelia Ceja-Lariviere, Superintendent 

Approved by, 
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Don Mason, Clerk of the Board 


